
 
 
 
 
 

April 9, 2025 
 
 
City of Rochester     (Via email and United States Mail) 
c/o Desmond McGeough, Principle Planner 
4001 West River Parkway NW, Suite 100 
Rochester, MN  55901 
 
Re:   MBAU A-8511 Rochester/ Cascade Township; OAH 71-0331-40669 

(Ordinance No. 4555)  
 
Dear Mr. McGeough: 

On February 24, 2025, the Office of Administrative Hearings received the 

above-referenced Ordinance annexing land from Cascade Township (Township) to the 
City of Rochester (City) pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 414.033 Subd. 2(3). 

As discussed, there is a question of ownership still pending and no filing fee has 
been received to date. 

Accordingly, no further action will be taken on the above-referenced matter and 
the Office of Administrative Hearings’ file in this matter is now closed. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at mbauadministrator.oah@state.mn.us or 651-361-7970. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      CARA HUNTER  
      Legal Assistant 

 

cc: Sara Rudquist, Township Clerk (via email) 
 Kelly Geistler, City Clerk (via email) 

Edward Caples (via email) 
Justin Roberts, Department of Transportation (via email) 
Kathleen Metzker, Department of Natural Resources (via email) 
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